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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

MONDAY 10th APRIL 2007
HEADED ITEM No. 2 (e) (ii)
REPORT:

The following motion in the name of Councillor S. O’Connor was tabled at the Lucan Clondalking Area Committee Meeting on Tuesday 20th March 2007.

“That this Council after numerous calls from elected representatives across the party divide in Clondalkin , calls for an immediate ban and enforcement on HGV's through the Woodford estate immediately.”

REPORT:
Woodford Walk/Woodford Hill is a distirbutor road linking the Nangor Road and Monastery Road. As such, it is designed to facilitate the passage of all categories of through traffic, as well as providing access to local residential estates. The introduction of a ban of HGV through-traffic along this route would be inconsistent with its designated use and function, and would be inappropriate in any case, given that no residential development fronts directly on to the route and that the banning of HGVs from the route would lead to increased congestion on less suitable adjacent routes (including Clondalkin Village). 

It is acknowledged, nevertheless, that the disruption caused by the current M50 Upgrade Scheme and related works, including associated interchanges at Red Cow and Monastery Road, has led to increased traffic congestion in the general Clondalkin area, including the Woodford Walk/Woodford Hill route. However, any changes to the traffic system having wide-ranging impact should only be considered when regular traffic and travel patterns are once again established following completion of the Upgrade works, so that their long-term impacts can be properly ascertained.  

Following contributions from Councillors S. O’Connor, T. Ridge, T. Gilligan, B. Gogarty and R. Dowds the motion was passed.

It should be noted that the following 2 road schemes are currently under construction.  

(a) Final phase of the Outer Ring Road is under construction with an anticipated completion date mid 2008. 

(b) M50 Upgrade – N4 to Ballymount with an anticipated completion date mid 2008.

When complete, these road schemes will afford alternative routes for heavy goods vehicles.   Accordingly, it is strongly recommended that this proposal not be considered until these roads schemes are in place and the resultant traffic patterns established so that their long term impacts can be properly ascertained.

